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	Ms Kay Mills
	Department of Health (BSWR) 

	Ms Anne Somerville
	G21 

	Ms Anne Murphy
	Glenelg SG LLEN

	Mr Jim Fletcher
	Western District Health Service

	Ms Sharlene Gillick
	DHS (Child Family Services)
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	DIIRD
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	Skills Victoria (DIIRD)
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	Deakin University
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	Association Independent Schools

	Mr John Mills
	Catholic Education

	Ms Anna Donne
	Department of Human Services (Disability)


1. Welcome and Introduction
John introduced himself and the Deputy Chair, Associate Professor Bernie Marshall and welcomed all members to the first BSWR Workforce Advisory Group meeting. Participants were invited to introduce themselves to the group including video conferencing participants. John outlined the context of the Workforce Advisory Group within the new Deakin / DH / DHS Strategic Alliance model and its primary vision to develop a sustainable health and community services workforce across the Barwon-South Western Region (BSWR).  
2. Discussion of the role of the group
John outlined the governance, purpose and scope of the group emphasizing its strategic focus in workforce planning and development. John outlined a major purpose of this group initially is to develop a strategic workforce framework for the health and community services sector in the region.  In the longer term it is to monitor the BSWR workforce environment and identify and work on significant opportunities and risks in order to ensure a sustainable BSWR workforce for the future. 
3. Confirmation of Terms of Reference and Membership

The Terms of reference were reviewed by participants and the following comments were made:

· Strong linkages need to be made between workforce planning, models of care and service delivery. It is important to incorporate the experience of health and community service organizations in workforce planning and development. 
· The importance of working with schools and aiming to assist students make easier career choices was highlighted as a key issue for the group. Strong engagement at secondary level helps the provision of supportive career path advice across the regional schools networks.

· The group needs to be assessing not only how a sustainable workforce is to be developed but also examine alternative methods of supplying services to the community if the regional workforce is not sustainable.

· Comments were made that rural and regional areas could no longer rely on workforce “trickle down” from metropolitan areas and that a strong regional approach to workforce development and innovation would be needed in future.

· The breadth of teamwork occurring across service providers in the BSW health and community services sector showed that an underlying philosophy of working together was in place and a clearer statement of that philosophy was needed.  The statement should also acknowledge that a fundamentally different stream of training and supervision is therefore needed in rural and regional communities.
· The need for a specific regional focus in relation to workforce planning was highlighted and a number of points made including the need for:
· a BSW regional workforce evidence base that includes data for the G21 and Great South Coast areas; 
· developing a better understanding of the qualities and competencies needed to work in rural and regional areas; 
· a profile of the longer term “BSW Region workforce shares” showing the percentage of the local workforce likely to be working in the:
· public

· private and

· not for profit sectors; 
· developing a profile of gaps and needs in generalist training and support in the areas of surgery, general practice, nursing etc.
· the planning and delivery of training opportunities to influence people to stay in the region and prevent youth leaving the area; 
· offering a wider range of career pathways in the region and encouraging up take of training opportunities.  
· The importance of clearly defining the scope and priority focus of this steering group, acknowledging the limited resources available and work being undertaken by other groups, was also articulated. 
· The absence of a BSW Regional framework for workforce development was noted and the following issues raised: 
· What is the definition of the health industry workforce?
· Does the definition include private and not for profit organizations?
· Does it include support for other organizational staff as well as health professionals?
· Does it include the aged care sector? 

· The importance of linking BSWR workforce planning with other relevant plans and organizations was noted including: 
· Disability action plans

· DIRD and RDV work on labour market analyses and workforce planning

· Child protection workforce plans

· LLEN plans

· Australian Government Industry Skills

· Health service providers workforce plans

· University and TAFE education and training plans

Reference was also made to workforce models in other regions.  
· There is the need to identify and work on “key enablers” such as student placement accommodation and supports, appropriate training facilities and equipment, mentoring and supervision arrangements, web based student placement applications linking service providers with universities and TAFEs.
· Some people commented the group’s focus was too broad making it incapable of achieving its goals. Others felt a broad vision was needed initially so that over arching regional strategy for the sector could be developed.  The scope of work to be undertaken could then be prioritised to identify clear areas for action.  
· The group’s membership was discussed and private and not for profit sector representation encouraged including Divisions of General Practice. The needs of small rural health services also need to be accommodated.

· The size of the Advisory Group was noted. John advised that this was an interim measure only during this start up phase and that a draft governance structure incorporating working groups needed developing for discussion at the next meeting. 
Action
· Terms of reference to be updated and redistributed (DH)

· BSW draft Health and Community Services Sector Workforce Framework to be developed for discussion at next meeting (DH)

· Draft governance structure to be developed (DH)
· Representation on this group to be sought from General Practitioners’ Association of Geelong and the Otway Division of General Practice.  
4. Barwon South Western Region Workforce updates

· Regional Workforce Strategy proposal- John noted that a regional workforce strategy proposal was being developed to try and attract funding.
· Clinical Placement Network Project Manager and Allied Health Works appointments – John noted that both these positions have been advertised and should be filled by the end of September.
· Strengthening BSWR Director of Nursing Network – the Network has been meeting and is being serviced by Gerry Keely from the Department of Health office.

· Creation of BSWR workforce evidence base- Paul Gladigau (Senior Project Officer, Public Health Regional Planning) has time allocated to assist in the development of a regional workforce evidence base.
· Core Spine of Competencies – there was a successful workshop held on this topic recently in Geelong.  Work is being undertaken to identify core competencies for use by students in year 10, 11 and 12 courses and in TAFE courses.  
· City of Greater Geelong (COGG) has a skilled migration worker focusing on overseas recruitment. Health is a known key skill shortage area and therefore a key focus for the work of the skilled migration project which is currently undertaking a regional skills shortage survey.  

· David Ashbridge reported that Barwon Health is developing a Barwon Health workforce strategy which it will use to negotiate future student intakes from Deakin. David asked that workforce be made a standing agenda item on future regional CEO Forum agendas.  
· Anne Marie Ryan reported that a new year 10 and 11 Health Pathways framework is being developed by the Smart Geelong Regional LLEN in conjunction with sector employment agencies, Deakin, Gordon, Barwon Health, schools and curriculum authorities aimed at young people entering the workforce and mature workers moving across sectors. 
· Kath Philip reported that VET and VCAL programs in schools are clarifying credits students obtain as pathways into health and community courses. Also a supervision delegation framework for allied health workers is being developed to support workforce in remote areas.
· Jackie O’Brien reported on a Skills for Growth initiative where consultant services are provided to organizations with less than 200 employees on direction, future skill needs and developing training programs.
· Western District Health Service reported on its use of the “grey army”, a group of retired health workers who are contracted on a casual basis to provide clinical teaching and supervision.   

· Greg Waddell (Gordon TAFE) reported that VET funding reforms from January mean greater opportunities for training funding are available
5. Network mapping and stakeholder analysis

Action

John Hedditch and Kay Mills to begin mapping key networks and stakeholder groups to develop an understanding of existing information, structures and gaps across BSWR.  
6. Priority setting workshop 
· A priority identification workshop is being scheduled for early in 2011.  John tabled a draft action plan 2010/11 for members to review and respond to.  
Action

John and Kay will circulate a draft workshop program to members for feedback.  
7. Next meeting To be advised
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